

REPORT TO COUNCIL.

Workshop 15 January (Planning Obligations)

We held this workshop with the Local Plans and Conservation Manager.  The main focus was on housing and open spaces/play areas.

There was considerable discussion on the Council’s role in housing provision incorporated into the Local Plan, and also the need for clear definitions between Full Market, Affordable, Shared Equity and Social Housing, and land availability for affordable housing.

The transfer of land, and open spaces raised issues of how this is to be calculated, play areas, particularly in new developments and their subsequent maintenance and adoption was also debated.

Concerns over adoption of roads and infrastructure and enforcement were also raised with examples to illustrate.

Meeting of 25 January 2007
This was a relatively short Agenda, as we had arranged to include a workshop on bus issues to which the Managing Director of Stagecoach had kindly agreed to attend.

The item on Carlisle Renaissance DFMS was withdrawn to be considered at a special workshop meeting on the 14 February.  It was agreed that two other items be deferred.  The Wind Energy Supplementary Planning Document and Sustainability Appraisal (unusually high level of responses to consultation) and The Dalston Design Statement Supplementary Planning Document (for conservation area appraisal).  Two meetings are scheduled for March for the Committee to consider the Local Plan.

Flood Defence Scheme (Head of Environmental Services)

This focused on the report of the Director of Community Services on the Environment Agency’s Caldew/City Centre Flood Defence Project.  During January this project had been displayed at Robert Ferguson School in Denton Holme and at The Old Brewery Residences in Caldewgate.  This is now the subject of a planning application.

Members strongly support these projects as being essential to the future development and security of the City, particularly in the context of the Renaissance Initiative.  It is also to be co-ordinated with a £25m scheme by United Utilities to upgrade the storm drain and sewer network in the Warwick Road and Willowholme areas of the City.

We discussed the issue of the impact that the flood defence scheme will have on the Council’s assets including the Golf Driving Range and Willowholme Estate.

We had some concerns about the statement in the report we were considering, that the cost/benefit score is below the EA threshold at which funding would be reasonably certain from the National Budget  (this has been cut recently).  It may be that the City Council will be asked to contribute to this project in cash or in the form of land, whilst still complying with our fiduciary duty.   Other bodies, public and private might also contribute.  I assume that this will come back to the appropriate Committee in due course.

Two residents who attended were invited to comment, and asked how secure they would be in the Rickergate area even when the scheme was in place.

Carlisle Bus Service Workshop - 25 January (with the Managing Director, Stagecoach)

This was an opportunity to raise issues directly with the Managing Director of the bus company.  Amongst others, these included reliability/monitoring of the service levels, responsibility for the infrastructure of the network, the Concessionary Fare Scheme, the implications of the Renaissance Movement Strategy and proposals in a Government White Paper which could allow Councils to have a role with respect to bus routes and the schedules.  A follow up letter covering was sent to the Managing Director, Stagecoach.  At the appropriate time, we intend to invite him again to continue this dialogue.

Renaissance Workshop - 14 February (with Director of Carlisle Renaissance, and two of the Consultants).

Members appreciated being able to question the Consultants on the final version of the Development Framework and Movement Strategy.  At the time of writing a summary of the main issues raised by Members has not yet been done.

Councillor Trevor Allison

Chair

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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